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Mayor’s Message March 2014
By Bill Strickland, Mayor

EASTER EGG HUNT:  The Easter egg hunt will be on April 12, 2014 at 10:00 a.m., at the City Pavilion for children up to 10 years of age.  So, plan on bringing the whole family for cookies and punch.  The children can hunt eggs and we will have tables set up for the children to decorate a special Easter cookie.  Don’t miss the fun.  If anyone would like to donate to the Easter Egg Hunt, we will be accepting candy (individually wrapped), we do not need eggs.  You may drop off any candy donations at City Hall.

ABOVE GROUND WATER STORAGE TANK:  Work should begin on this project the first week of April.  The water tower is being built due to a grant that we have been working on since Hurricane Ike; therefore, the water tower is not costing the City any money to be built.  We are really excited that we will soon see some results.

CITY COUNCIL:  We had three council members up for re-election.  Due to the members being unopposed, council members Delores Peters, Ric Bogue and John King will be sworn in at the June 3, 2014 council meeting for another two year term.  We are so thankful and blessed to have council members willing to give their personal time and knowledge to help to improve our City.

BOY SCOUT TROUP 487:  Councilman Craig Kartye is the Scout Master for this group of young men, and as soon as the weather clears, they will begin weed eating around, and painting all of the City Fire Hydrants.  This is a large project for them to take on, so if you see them working, please take the time to thank them for this great service to our community.  It’s wonderful to see young men giving back to the community.

FOOD PANTRY:  We would like to give a special thank you to our Pantry Director, Jeanine Bergeron, who has donated countless hours to organize our program and to insure that it runs smoothly.  Jeanine will be stepping down in April, and Gail Strickland will be filling in.  We thank all the members of the Town Hall Committee for this wonderful service to our community.

We want to continue to thank the community for your donations at the Post Office, and at City Hall.  We are running a little low in some areas, and appreciate any donation large or small.  Each one is greatly appreciated by those who receive them.  Helen Keller quote “Alone, we can do so little:  Together, we can do so much.”

CITY WIDE GARAGE SALE: The city wide garage sale will be Saturday May 3, 2014.  The Town Hall Committee will again be sponsoring this event and will advertise in the papers.  To rent a space is only $10.00, at your home or in the City Pavilion.  So start planning now for a really fun day for the family.  Give the kids a few dollars, and let them go shopping while you are looking for special treasures for yourself. There will be more information to come about this fun event in the April Mayor’s Message.

Thought for today, “Start by doing what’s necessary; then do what’s possible; and suddenly you are doing the impossible.”  St. Francis of Assisi
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